
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

STAFFING POLICY COMMITTEE 
 
 
 

 
DRAFT MINUTES OF THE STAFFING POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 
5 APRIL 2011 AT COMMITTEE ROOM 5 - COUNTY HALL, TROWBRIDGE. 
 
Present: 
 
Cllr Allison Bucknell (Chairman), Cllr David Jenkins, Cllr Francis Morland, Cllr John Noeken, 
Cllr Mark Packard and Cllr John Smale 
 
Also  Present: 
 
Cllr Christopher Newbury 
 
  

 
28. Apologies for absence 

 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Mike Hewitt and Cllr Jane Scott. 
 
 

29. Minutes of Previous Meeting 
 
Resolved: 
 
To confirm and sign the minutes of the Committee meeting held on 9 
March 2011 as a correct record. 
 
 

30. Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
 

31. Chairman's Announcements 
 
There were no Chairman’s announcements. 
 
 

32. Public Participation 
 
There were no members of the public present or councillors’ questions. 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

33. Amendment to Redundancy Policy - Re-employment by Wiltshire Council 
 
Consideration was given to a report by the Service Director HR & OD which 
proposed an amendment to the redundancy policy which was agreed in October 
2010. 
 
It was reported that the current redundant policy included a clause covering re-
employment by Wiltshire Council which had caused some misunderstanding 
amongst staff.  It had led to the belief that employment with the Council might 
be possible four weeks after dismissal, this not being correct. 
 
After some discussion, 
 
Resolved: 
 
To amend the re-employment by Wiltshire Council clause in the 
Redundant Policy to read as follows:-   
 

“Re-employment by Wiltshire Council 
 
Voluntary Redundancy 
 
If you were dismissed on redundancy grounds, and received a 
voluntary (enhanced) redundancy payment, you may be considered 
for re-employment to posts within Wiltshire Council after the 
minimum statutory period of four weeks has elapsed subject to the 
following conditions: 

• The post did not exist and was not foreseeable at the time of the 
dismissal.  

• The vacancy has been advertised in accordance with Wiltshire 
Council policy and procedures.  

• The appointment was made on the basis of the best person for 
the job with regard to the usual selection procedures.  

• The appointment has corporate director approval  

These conditions will apply for 12 months from the date of your 
dismissal, after which you may be considered for re-employment to 
any post within Wiltshire Council. 

Compulsory Redundancy 
 
If you were dismissed on compulsory redundancy grounds these 
conditions will not apply and you may be considered for re-
employment to any post within Wiltshire Council after the minimum 
statutory period of four weeks has elapsed”. 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Additional FAQ’S – Re-employment by Wiltshire Council. 
 
I have volunteered for redundancy, and my application has been 
accepted. I understand re-employment by Wiltshire Council will not be 
possible for 12 months after I leave. However I am interested in working in 
a school, does the policy prevent my re-employment in a school as well? 
 
If you are dismissed on grounds of redundancy, and in receipt of a 
voluntary (enhanced) redundancy payment, then re-employment by 
Wiltshire Council after the minimum statutory period of four weeks has 
elapsed is restricted for 12 months from the date of your dismissal. This 
includes schools where the employer is Wiltshire Council, (i.e. Community 
and Voluntary Controlled schools), but would not apply where the council 
is not the employer. 
 
The re-employment by Wiltshire Council clause in the policy refers to the 
restriction not applying if the post did not exist and was not foreseeable at 
the time of the redundancy.  What posts are included in this? 
 
The restriction on re-employment by Wiltshire Council applies to any post 
that existed, or was proposed, at the time of dismissal. Posts include any 
permanent, temporary, interim, agency or consultancy roles in the 
council.  
 
The restriction does not include re-employment into posts that are newly 
created after redundancy, i.e. in new service areas, or where new types of 
work are being carried out. Newly created posts will not include existing 
jobs which change as a result of service re-design. 
 
I have left the council on grounds of redundancy and received a voluntary 
(enhanced) redundancy payment. I would now like to register with the 
council to do casual relief work, or temporary work via the Wiltshire 
Temporary Agency. Does the restriction on re-employment prevent this? 
 
Yes, you will be prevented from re-employment, after the minimum 
statutory period of four weeks has elapsed, in any temporary roles with 
the council for a period of 12 months from the date of your dismissal. This 
includes any work available via the relief bank or the Wiltshire Temporary 
Agency. 
 
Any work you do for the council during the four weeks immediately 
following your dismissal will require you to repay your redundancy 
payment. 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

34. Amendment to Appointments Policy and Procedure - Service Redesign 
 
Consideration was given to a report by the Service Director HR & OD which 
recommended an addition to the Appointments Policy and Procedure which had 
been agreed in October 2010.  It was noted that the current policy covered 
service re-design but there was no process to deal with a service re-design 
where no redundancies were required. 
 
The proposed amendment to the policy would provide an additional informal 
consultation process to enable the Council to try and reach an informal  mutual 
agreement with all affected employees, prior to initiating the formal redundancy 
process.  The trade unions were being consulted on this amendment to the 
policy but to date no formal response had been received.  The UNISON Branch 
Secretary advised that some staff might be wary of a change to their contracts 
and it would be important to explain the reasoning for this change very carefully. 
The Service Director HR&OD agreed and indicated that this would require the 
support of not only the managers but also Trade Union representatives in 
communicating and explaining the positive aspects to this change in policy.  
 
 
After further discussion, 
 
Resolved: 
 
To approve the proposed amendment to the Appointments Policy and 
Procedure, subject to the agreement of the Trade Unions.  
 
  
 

35. Date of Next Meeting 
 
Resolved: 
 
To note that the next meeting was scheduled to be held on Wednesday 18 
May 2011, starting at 10.30am. 
 
 

36. Urgent Items 
 
There were no urgent items. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
(Duration of meeting:  10.30  - 10.55 am) 

 
 

 
The Officer who has produced these minutes is Roger Bishton, of Democratic & 

Members’ Services, direct line 01225 713035, e-mail roger.bishton@wiltshire.gov.uk 
 

Press enquiries to Communications, direct line (01225) 713114/713115 
 


